School of Law Faculty Meeting November 28, 1983 Conference Room, 4PM

Present: Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, J., Ellis, W., Fink, Flickinger, Godfrey, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Kovnat, MacPherson, Muir, Norwood, Ragsdale, Romero, Scales, Schwartz, Stelzner, Simson, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Winograd.

Student Representatives: Hennings-Sachs, Selde, Roberts.

Faculty meeting minutes of the November 14 meeting were accepted as written.

Dean Desiderio called attention of the faculty to his memo of November 17 regarding misinformation he provided concerning the applicability of the school bulletin in effect at time of entry to degree requirements. The University policy concerning degree requirements applies only to undergraduates. We are, therefore, free to consider the application of the clinical proposal to current first year students. The Dean offered to reopen discussion on changes to the clinical program adopted at the last meeting if so desired. The issue was not reopened.

Dean Desiderio reminded the faculty that final examinations should be turned in to Janet Cox at least five working days prior to the earliest date the particular exam is scheduled. Also, exam grades must be turned in within four weeks (by Monday of the week prior to the start of next semester, i.e. January 9th). Adherence to this deadline is important to the timely functioning of the Committee on Status of Students, particularly for courses of Second and Third year students.

Dean Desiderio informed the faculty of the impending faculty recruitment trip to Chicago. We are still basing academic year 1984-85 recruitment on the likelihood of one additional fulltime position plus two and a half visiting positions. Concurrent with academic year 1984-85 recruitment the Dean discussed possible candidates for the Hatch Chair for 1985-86, particularly Professor Graham Hughes of NYU Law School.

Paul Nathanson, Director of the Institute of Public Law outlined to the faculty a program he has in mind to create a fellowship for a recent law school graduate at the Institute.

Prior to adjournment the faculty recognized the outstanding career contribution of Professor Hugh Muir who was attending his final faculty meeting as a regular faculty member prior to retirement.

The meeting adjourned at 4:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Faculty Secretary